
PUBLIC NOTICE 

LOCAL BOARD PUBLIC HEARING 

 

The Bell County Board of Education has scheduled a local Board 

public hearing on the proposed District Facility Plan for Monday 

September 16, 2024.  The hearing will be held at the Bell County 

Board of Education, 9828 US HWY 25E, 2nd Floor, Pineville, KY 40977 at 

5:30 p.m. 

The District Facility Plan lists the pending capital construction and/or 

renovation projects that the school district may undertake, and the 

priority order, if applicable, that projects will be initiated.  Copies of 

the proposed District Facility Plan are available for examination by 

interested individuals at the Board office between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 

p.m. August 30, 2024 through September 16, 2024.  Questions may 

be directed to Steve Silcox, LPC Chairman, at the Board Office. 

Those individuals who would like to comment on the proposed 

District Facility Plan may present oral or written comments at the 

local Board public hearing.  The local Board of Education, after due 

process, will forward the approved District Facility Plan to the 

Kentucky Department of Education for ultimate approval. 

The local Board public hearing is being scheduled in accordance 

with KRS 157.620, and regulated by 702 KAR 4:180. 


